
Circuit Writer 
Feeding the Spirit, Mind and Body 

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER | MARQUIS MEMORIAL UMC | OCTOBER 2019 – VOLUME 21 

Church Events 
 

• 10/6  World Communion Sunday  

• 10/8  West End Alliance - 6:30 pm 
(Social Hall) 

• 10/10  Charge Conference - 6 pm 
(Social Hall) 

• 10/13  Sunday Morning Worship 

• 10/20  Sunday Morning Worship  

• 10/21  November Newsletter   
Deadline - 12 pm 

• 10/27  Sunday Morning Worship 

• 10/31  Trunk ‘n Treat - 6 pm 
(Staunton Mall) 

• Food  Pantry (every Wednesday)   
at 9 am 

• Bible Study (every Wednesday)      
at 6:30 pm in Office Workroom 

• Choir Practice (every Thursday)    
at 6:30 pm in Sanctuary 

(continued on the next page) 

FROM THE PASTORS HEART... 

Lions, and tigers, and bears, oh my! Dorothy, the Tin Man and 
Cowardly Lion literally tip toe their way to Oz, saying this mantra 
over and over. Their caution was well-founded for they were soon 
besieged by flying monkeys; sent to privately escort them into the 
presence of the great and terrible Wizard of OZ!!  

This might be somewhat the scene in your neighborhood on All 
Hallows Eve as youngsters and their parents play dress-up with 
Mommy’s discarded clothing; and instead of repeating “Lions,  
Tigers and Bears. Oh my,” they will march up the path too each 
doorstop in the neighborhood, open mouth ready to Shout!! Yes, 
“TRICK OR TREAT!!” You readily and happily offer them a treat; 
peer closely at the masked child in front of you trying to see a    
resemblance between the child and one of your neighbors. What a 
strange custom!!  

How and where did Halloween start? I am so glad you asked!  
Halloween, or All Hallows Eve as it was first named, is a celebra-
tion observed in several countries on October 31st, the eve of 
the Western Christian feast of All Hallows’ Day. It begins the three
-day observance of Allhallowtide, the time in the liturgical 
year dedicated to remembering the dead, including saints 
(hallows), martyrs, and all the faithful departed. It is widely       
believed that many Halloween traditions originated from            
ancient Celtic harvest festivals, particularly the Gaelic festival 
Samhain; that such festivals may have had pagan roots; and that 



Samhain itself was Christianized as Halloween by the early Church. Some believe, however, that 
Halloween began solely as a Christian holiday, separate from ancient festivals like Samhain.  

Whatever its origins, however, Halloween has long been subjected to close scrutiny by the church 
and many of the more fundamental churches forbid any celebration or recognition of Halloween. For 
some people, this holiday is a time for dress-up and candy; it is an opportunity for fun. Others        
express concern for their children’s safety or for the emphasis that is often made on violence or     
horror at this time of year. Those who are interested in the right or wrong of the celebration may look 
at the holiday’s origin in the occult and believe it should not be celebrated at all; they are aware that 
some groups celebrate Halloween as a tribute to Satan. 

I have been acquainted with churches on both sides of the aisle of this debate. I was initially quite 
surprised, in my first appointment, with the outpouring of support for the annual community Hallow-
een Party. It was quite an ecumenical project with Baptists, Methodist, Episcopalians and Catholics 
chiming in to provide a safe, fun evening for the area children. I did not hear one whisper of the   
concern I had encountered in the past. Since that time every church I have known either hosted the 
local Halloween Party or was involved with a community-based effort. Last year I had my first expe-
rience with the large-scale Staunton Trunk and Treat event. I had a blast as I greeted Disney charac-
ters of every genre; pirates, cowboys, camouflaged hunters, and set after set of entire families outfit-
ted as the “Incredibles!” Seen as a way to provide good wholesome, safe fun for the children of our 
community and beyond, Trunk and Treat also provided a presence of hope with the Prayer Tent. I am 
looking forward to this year’s event!!  

Since I do not want to ignore the possibility that there still may be people with concerns for such  
support of an event that can have close ties with the dark side; I did a search of “Halloween and 
Christianity.” Pretty much, across the board, the Christian world emphasizes the connection of All 
Hallows Eve with All Saints Day the first of November, choosing not to even acknowledge the dark 
side. The Billy Graham Evangelistic Association offers the following explanation and suggestions: 
Others recognize that Halloween, the eve of “All Saints’ Day” (November 1), is also associated with 
Martin Luther and the Reformation. They celebrate the religious freedoms won at that time in history.  

We encourage each family to develop their own approach to Halloween based on their own convic-
tions and the options for celebration available to them. The responsibility to make this decision rests 
on the adults in the family, not the children. The peer pressure on children is far too great for them to 
be objective. Certainly, providing a safe, fun environment must be a priority. 

Some parents adapt the traditional Halloween practices, while others develop totally different alterna-
tives. These alternatives may include fall festival parties where children are encouraged to dress in a 
particular theme such as positive cartoon or book characters, famous historical characters, or Bible 
heroes. Carrying out that theme with simple acting can be fun and an opportunity for teaching values. 
Children will always be attracted to costumes and treats; finding positive ways to enjoy these pleas-
ures is the primary challenge for caring adults. 

Rather than separate completely from the night’s activities, some Christians give Gospel tracts along 
with treats to children who come to their homes and make Halloween an opportunity to witness for 
Christ. Others offer safe places for lighthearted fun. Our Staunton Eight Trunk and Treat does a little 
bit of both – seeing this as an opportunity to reach out and bless our surrounding community as well 
as an opportunity to build positive relationships.  

 

Hope to see you there!!  You are loved! ……………………………….Pastor Tizzy 



BIRTHDAYS/ANNIVERSARIES 

9 Joe Stover 

 Teresa Ross 

12 Ryan Fauver 

16 Beth Stover 

23 Pam Landes 

23 Justin Shifflett 

24 Adam Johnson 

26 Melanie Glendye 

29 Jim Rohr 

 Congratulations to following couples who 
are celebrating anniversaries this month: 
 

Oct. 9th - Douglas & Jen Sams - 20 years 
 

Oct. 10th - Harold & Jane Sellers - 55 years 
 

Oct 10th - Justin & Meghan Shifflett - 4 years 

Peggy Barkley 
Dave Botkin 
Phil Carletti 
Ron Carletti 
John Clatterbaugh 
Carmen Collins 
Jonathan Gillette 
Jerry Harman 
Wendy Harman 
Linda Hutton 
Marcella Landram 
Skip Low 

Karen Martin 
Leon Miller 
Fern Moran 
Maggi Peterson 
Elizabeth Poe 
Jim Rohr 
Peggy Rohr 
George Sanderson 
Katherine Sheets 
Leta Wimer 
Tommy Wood 
also… 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
Those in the Armed Services 
The United Methodist Church 
Our Local UM Churches 
Our Community 
Our Nation 
 

Our Christian Sympathy       
is extended to Ray and Carol 
Ergenbright and their family 
following the death of Carol’s 
cousin, Kelly Botkin on Satur-
day, August 24th. 

Do not fear:  
I am with you;  

do not be anxious:  
I am your God.  

I will strengthen you, 
I will help you,  

I will uphold you  
with my victorious 

right hand.  
 

Isaiah 41:10 (NAB) 

SMILE NEWS & THANK YOU 
Avery Ziegler was awarded a certificate for being student of the week on her reading team. 

Zoey Ziegler was presented the Bulldog Award through her school. This award was given by the 
principle for excellent progress in academics and behaviors.  

Thank you to my Church Family for the birthday wishes and the cards for my 85th Birthday. You 
made it very special. God bless you all. ~ Evelyn Smith 

BIBLE READING PLAN 
Tue, 10/1 Malachi 1-4 
Wed, 10/2 Matthew 1-4 
Thu, 10/3 Matthew 5-6 
Fri, 10/4 Matthew 7-8 
Sat, 10/5 Matthew 9-10 
Sun, 10/6 Matthew 11-12 
Mon, 10/7 Matthew 13-14 
Tue, 10/8 Matthew 15-17 
Wed, 10/9 Matthew 18-19 
Thu, 10/10 Matthew 20-21 
Fri, 10/11 Matthew 22-23 

Sat, 10/12 Matthew 24-25 
Sun, 10/13 Matthew 26 
Mon, 10/14 Matthew 27-28 
Tue, 10/15 Mark 1-3 
Wed, 10/16 Mark 4-5 
Thu, 10/17 Mark 6-7 
Fri, 10/18 Mark 8-9 
Sat, 10/19 Mark 10-11 
Sun, 10/20 Mark 12-13 
Mon, 10/21 Mark 14 
Tue, 10/22 Mark 15-16 

Wed, 10/23 Luke 1 
Thu, 10/24 Luke 2-3 
Fri, 10/25 Luke 4-5 
Sat, 10/26 Luke 6-7 
Sun, 10/27 Luke 8-9 
Mon, 10/28 Luke 10-11 
Tue, 10/29 Luke 12-13 
Wed, 10/30 Luke 14-16 
Thu, 10/31 Luke 17-18 



MISSION 
We have designated the Sundays in October as 
"Sock It To Me Sundays". We will collect 
socks of all types during the month of October 
and these will be given out through the food 
pantry.   

Once again thanks to all who make our food 
pantry work for so many.  If you donate items, 
or money, or time thanks for helping make 
this mission possible. 

   ~ The Mission Committee 

FOOD PANTRY NEEDS 
For the month of October we are seeking canned meats, canned pasta and sides 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

OCTOBER is Pastor Appreciation Month and is a time that congregations set aside each year to honor 
their pastors and their families for their hard work and sacrificial dedication. Please take a moment this 
October and find a way to show Pastor Tizzy and Vern how much you appreciate all they do. 

OCTOBER 6th - Pastor Tizzy will have an Acolyte Training Class immediately after church in the 
Sanctuary. This class is open to current acolytes and anyone interested in serving as an Acolyte.        
Acolytes must be at least 11 years old but it is not limited to youth. If you are interested but cannot at-
tend the training class, please contact the church office. 

OCTOBER 31st - Our church will be one of 7 local Methodist churches that will be represented at the 
Community Trunk n’ Treat for children and their families on Thursday, October 31st. This event will be 
outdoors at the Staunton Mall from 6-8 pm. Please watch for more information. Since we are expecting 
many children, we appreciate donations of candy, candy, and more candy! A sign up sheet is available 
in the Arcade for anyone that can commit to a trunk (we’ll help with ideas – its easy!) and/or be a  
helper. Thanks for sharing in this event! Prayers appreciated! 

NOVEMBER 3rd - We will observe All Saint’s Sunday. We will remember church members and close 

friends and family who have died in the past year. If you have someone you would like remembered, 

please notify the church office before Wednesday, October 30th. 

Pastor Tizzy would like to update the contacts 
in her phone to include cell phone numbers. If 
you would like to share your cell phone    
number with her, simply send her a text to   
804-724-0457 and tell her who you are.  

Pastor Tizzy will be out of the office on        
October 14th - October 20th for vacation. She 
will also be out of the office on Thursday,    
October 24th for a clergy day apart event with 
Bishop Lewis. 

Echoes will NOT meet in October 

Local churches are being targeted by “spoofers,” career criminals who use data found on-line to        
impersonate  a pastor or church treasurer by name, and attempt via texts or e-mails to get laity to send 
gift cards or money orders on false pretenses to the scammer. No church employee will solicit money 
for a seeming emergency through e-mail or by text, ever. Attempted spoofs should be reported to the 
pastor to alert the congregation. 

NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT 


